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Normanton-on-the-Wolds 
NEWS 
Defibrillator installed outside The Plough 

 

You may have noticed a defibrillator has been fixed to the pub wall just inside the 
car park of The Plough. For several years the Parish Council has been looking for 
a suitable site in the village for this life saving piece of equipment (part funded by 
London Hearts), so we are delighted and deeply 
grateful to the owners of The Plough for allowing us 
to place it here and use their electricity supply to 
keep the external casing at the correct temperature.  
 
A defibrillator is a device that gives a jolt of energy 
to the heart; it helps get the heart beating again 
when someone is in cardiac arrest and their heart 
has stopped. If someone is in cardiac arrest, call 
999 and start CPR.  The Plough staff or the 999 
Operator can tell you the code to access the 
defibrillator.     
 

Useful information and demonstrations on how to use the defibrillator can be 
found on the British Heart Foundation website, visit: www.bhf.org.uk 

Local news: there will be a joint D-DAY 80th anniversary celebration 

with Plumtree residents, to be held on the evening of the 6th June at 

St Mary’s Church in Plumtree; including lighting of the shared 

parishes beacon.  More event details will be shared around the 

village shortly.   

 

Be a litter hero 

We regularly organise community litter picking 
events to help keep our village tidy and free 
from litter.  

A big thank you to all residents who took the 
time to join us at the last successful 
event where we collected many 
bags of litter. 

What a lovely village to live! 
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We have one remaining seat on 
Council for an enthusiastic and 
positive individual to help deliver the 
PC aims for the village.  
 
The voluntary vacancy is open to anyone over 
18, living or working in Normanton.  
 
You will need to attend bi-monthly PC meetings 
held at The Burnside Hall, Plumtree - 6.30pm 
(last about an hour). 
 
It’s key for the PC to have Councillors in-order 
to operate. For more information and to express an 
interest please email: 
clerk@normantonwoldspc.onmicrosoft.com 

 

Parish Councillor Vacancy 

 
News Continued... 

Normanton-on-the-Wolds Parish Council  
contact email: clerk@normantonwoldspc.onmicrosoft.com 

Established trees and hedging give 
our village that lovely green rural 
feel. 
 
Rushcliffe BC has had many tree 
felling requests in of late, which we 
understand for safety reasons a 
tree may need to be felled, but 
encourage residents to replace 
fallen trees and help us conserve 
our ‘green’ feel where we can.  
 
The Borough Council regularly advertise 
free tree schemes on its website, or 
contact RBC direct for more details.  

 

Tree replacement 

Michael Westwood, who had been a 
long serving member of the Parish 
Council and also served in the 
capacity as Vice-Chairman to the 
Council for some years, sadly passed 
away last month .  

We send his wife Doreen and family 
our sincere condolences and wish to 
place on record our many thanks for 
his years of service to the village. 

Michael Westwood 

Join our new pc mailing list 

The Parish Council is forming a PC email list 
of residents in the village who would like to 
receive electronic pc news, alerts, village 
surveys, etc.  
 
The list will be useful when the pc needs to 
get information out quickly to the village. 
 
The mailing list will adhere to GDPR/data 
protection regulations and will only be used 
for PC matters and will not be shared.  
 
If you would like to opt in to the pc emails 
please send a permission email to: 
clerk@normantonwoldspc.onmicrosoft.com 
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